
                    MINUTES OF THE ILLINOIS WORKERS’ COMPENSATION COMMISSION 
JAMES R. THOMPSON CENTER, 100 WEST RANDOLPH STREET  

ROOM 3-105 
HELD ON SEPTEMBER 16, 2019 at 10:00 AM 

 
Present at the meeting:          
Chairman Michael Brennan 
L. Elizabeth Coppoletti 
Barbara Flores 
Stephen Mathis 
Maria Portela 
 
Present by telephone: 
Marc Parker 
Deborah Simpson 
Thomas Tyrrell 
 
Not Present at the Meeting: 
Douglas McCarthy 
 
IWCC staff present at the meeting were: 
Ronald Rascia, General Counsel 
Annette Roti, Confidential Assistant to the Chairman 
Cecelia Kasmierski, Associate General Counsel 
Cole Garrett, Deputy General Counsel 
 
 
Chairman Michael Brennan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and noted that a quorum was present.  
Present at the meeting were members from a delegation from Armenia. Chairman Brennan welcomed the 
members and thanked them for attending the meeting. 
 
There was a motion by Commissioner Flores, seconded by Commissioner Tyrrell, and unanimously carried to 
approve the minutes from the meeting held on June 25, 2019.   
 
As to old business, Chairman Brennan advised that the Microsoft executives are at the Commission and the 
process is moving forward quickly. Next, Chairman Brennan and the Board discussed the proposed draft Rule 
pursuant to P.A.100-1117. The proposed draft rule had been sent to JCAR and was published on September 13, 
2019, for the 45 day public comment period. The Chairman advised that any public comments should be 
directed to Ronald Rascia as Ethics Officer. 
 
As to new business, Chairman Brennan discussed assigning some duties to a Commission employee based on 
professional qualifications.     

The Chairman advised there was no further new business and no public comment. There was a motion by 
Commissioner Flores, seconded by Commissioner Coppoletti, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting 
at 10:18 a.m. 



 


